Due to the COVID 19 social shutdown, we had no morning meeting and published no Lance.  Just this e-mail “in lieu”.

From: Barry Sparkes [mailto:brsparkes@telus.net] 
Sent: Thursday, April 09, 2020 12:29 PM
To: 'Barry R'; 'Brian Mc'; 'Brian R'; 'Dale W'; 'Dave E'; 'David L'; 'Don T'; 'Doug P'; 'Doug S'; 'Greg D'; 'Harry H'; 'Jamal Y'; 'James W'; 'Jan S'; 'Jodie W'; 'Joy C'; 'Leanne R'; 'Lee R'; 'Mark T'; 'Mark T'; 'Michael R'; 'Mike W'; 'Neil V'; 'Rachel R'; 'Ralph L'; 'Randy M'; 'Shawn K'; 'Sheila B'; 'Stephen C'; 'Tessa B'; 'Troy de'; 'Vojto S'; 'William L'
Cc: 'Wayne Anderson'
Subject: Rotary: Connecting April 9th

Greetings,

Welcome to the April 9th edition of the Rotary Club of Lantzville Connection.

Nice to “see” so many club members (up to 24!!) joining our “Zoom” meeting earlier today – and great to hear that everyone is (reasonably) well, considering.

A couple of birthdays to acknowledge:

· Leanne – this coming Saturday 
· Jamal – last Sunday, which we missed  
PE Mark reminisced about his time at PETS (Presidents-Elect Training Seminar) in Tacoma a couple of month ago.  Very useful training.  Met a great variety of Rotarians from the Pacific Northwest (PEs from 10 Districts participated).  Impressive plenary session speakers.  The focus was on improving Rotary’s inclusivity and diversity and the need to think longer-term, not just year- to year.

Notices of Motions to think about for next week:

· $1,000 to the Rotary Club of Belleville to support their District Community Grant project to acquire a Portable Anesthetic Machine for northern Tanzania.  Any questions, ask Tessa.

· $1,000 to the Nanaimo Foodshare Society.  They were to be the major beneficiary of our Golf Tournament this year, but…  We thought it appropriate to help them out anyway.  I will ask if they can accept Gaming Funds and if we can direct our donation to their Summer Lunch Munch program that feeds kids who normally get their noon meal at school.  https://nanaimofoodshare.ca/campaign/summer-lunch-munch/ 

Dale provided a short update on the organizations we previously approved donations for:

· ETRA (Errington Therapeutic Riding Association) – quiet.

· Collishaw Air Cadet Squadron – quiet; however they will be using our donation to purchase a turkey fryer for their summer programs.

· John Howard Society – 

· VIU Community Outreach Program – working with their students on-line.

Dale will mail the cheques once he gets them from Harry.

Virtual Auction / Fundraiser:  my e-mail last Monday.  A proposal that the 5 clubs in Nanaimo/Lantzville work together to develop an on-line auction to raise funds and to connect available services with folks who need some help.  Your feedback would be much appreciated.  I will be “meeting” with AG Wayne and the other Presidents tomorrow…

District On-line Training:  e-mail from Marnee Obendorf yesterday.  Your opportunity to learn about Rotary during several on-line training sessions scheduled for next Thursday.  You can register on-line at:  http://d5020.com/DTVZ2020  Five hour-long sessions during the day with 6 subjects to choose from for each session.  FREE!

Speakers:  I’d like to incorporate a ‘speaker’ into our morning get-togethers.  To keep in touch with what’s happening in our community.  Your suggestions would be most welcome.

And, finally (aren’t you glad), some notes (attached) about what the members of the Rotary Club of Lantzville are up to these interesting days…

Wash often, keep apart and stay well,

Barry

One- (or two-) line updates from your fellow Rotarians  --  April 9th, 2020.

…with apologies if I didn’t get your news quite right – you were speaking faster than I could scribble and/or I couldn’t read my own scribble…
On the phone, yesterday:

Dave E – in Vancouver dealing helping his partner, Cindy, deal with some medical issues.

Shawn K – at home but still putting in long hours.  Has been busy solving many problems.  Most of her travelers have returned safely, now she’s helping them with refunds.

Ralph L – finished quarantine after a good holiday in Costa Rica.  Goes to work at 7:30AM, so difficult to join us at the same time.  Has to sanitize every car that comes in and goes out.

William L – working at home and getting ready to raise 15 chickens (from egg to table in two months).  Joani working in the ER at NRGH.  He is getting the kids moving at 7:30, so can’t easily join us.

Brian McF – the Museum is closed, so he’s working mostly from home.  He and June are well…

Brian R – he and Sandy are well, staying well isolated and very much appreciate Jamal delivering groceries on a regular basis.

Harry H – dropped by to get some cheques signed (Rotary business carries on).  Enjoys his weekly hikes up Mt Benson, 6 feet ahead of (or behind) Jamal, but misses his morning after-hike coffee.

Today, on “Zoom”:

Don T – happy to be settled in Victoria where it’s warmer [but gas is more expensive].  Reported that there is still snow in Prince George.

Leanne R – doing fine … back from vacation … has cleared 2-week quarantine … it’s quiet, but nice to hear from everyone.

Jodie W – working outside lots and enjoying the sun.

Tessa B – still making hats and masks for front-line workers.  Next week will teach us an easy way to make an effective mask out of blue shop towels, an elastic band, and a pipe cleaner… (
Stephen C – lots of on-line meetings this week as BBBS Canada is looking for options to maintain on-line mentoring  …  lots of challenges … he expects to be laid off at the end of April.

Mark T – trying to convert the courses he teaches to an on-line format. He has posted our Easter Egg Colouring Contest Poster on the Lantzville Facebook Page – waiting to see what response there is…

Randy M – enjoying some really nice days in Nanaimo.

Sheila B – doing well … exercising, cooking a lot, on-line games and happy hours with neighbours

Lee R – adjusting to the ‘new normal’.  Good to see BC residents ‘flattening the curve’.  Highlight is the weekly excursion to CostCo.
James W – getting lots of outside work done but misses solving the world’s problems over coffee with his old buddies.  Reported that the swallows have returned…  He got the birdhouses up just in time.

Joy C – lots of gardening, trying new recipes.

Greg D – lots of birds around – they were woken by an owl this AM.  Wondering what life will be like once “this is all over”…

Dale W – making up for lost time (2 weeks post-holiday isolation) with some major fill-the-pantry shopping.  Enjoying time with family on Zoom.

Jamal Y – connecting with distant family members via Zoom.  Granddaughter Rosalie sang “Happy Birthday” (not as well as we do, I’ll bet), while Jamal and Liz stood at the end of the driveway.

Neil V – doing well, keeping low, doing lots of work.

Mike W – with his technical advisor alongside… Dealing with a tidal wave of work after two-weeks post-travel isolation.  Various ways of dealing with issues.  Glad to be home.

Troy deJ – work is a bit slow … but doing okay for now.  Missing hockey but still wearing the hat.  Used Facetime and “Batman” to connect with his nephew in Vancouver.

Jan S – has learned that “I don’t have time to do it…” is not necessarily a real excuse.  Daily walks with her dog.  Tom is catching up on paperwork.

David L – settled with his coffee for our ‘meeting’.  Working on a 1000-piece jigsaw puzzle.  Will be celebrating a virtual Easter with his family.
Michael R – has been laid off.  (  Doing a lot of reading.  (
Rachel R – Charlotte has been keeping her busy.  The last couple of weeks have been a long learning curve – both her and Solomon qualified for the CERB – and learning what they can & cannot do work-wise.

And on a lighter note, some of the unintentional side effects of COVID 19:

> *   Half of us are going to come out of this quarantine as amazing cooks. The other half will come out with a drinking problem.
> *   I used to spin that toilet paper like I was on Wheel of Fortune. Now I turn it like I'm cracking a safe.
> *   I need to practice social-distancing from the refrigerator.
> *   Still haven't decided where to go for Easter ----- The Living Room or The Bedroom
